
City Clerk’s Office

TO: Mayor and City Council

FROM: Char Tim, City Clerk

SUBJECT: Alcohol License Renewals – Assessed Points 

Attached is an alcohol license renewal submitted for your consideration and approval.  There were 
no points assessed on the renewal license submitted for consideration.

Provided below is information from the City’s Legal team for when Council is reviewing alcohol 
renewal licenses:

Nampa City Code states that the City Council may (optional) require as a 
condition of an issuance or any renewal of an alcohol beverage license that the 
licensee and/or its employees complete specialized liquor law enforcement 
training offered by the City of Nampa Police Department and/or the Idaho State 
Police.  (5-12-6).  

The mayor and council may deny a license renewal application for a licensee 
having accumulated at least three points against their license since their most 
recent license renewal or issuance. Renewal of such licenses may only be granted 
by the city council after a public hearing at which the licensee or license applicant 
appears in person to provide testimony to demonstrate that procedures have been 
put in place that in the discretion of the city council are designed to avoid and 
reduce future violations. 

Licenses without the assignment of at least three points may be renewed by consent 
agenda through the city council. When the mayor and council deny a license, or 
refuse to renew a license, they shall specify, in writing, the statutes, ordinances and 
standards used in evaluating the application, the reasons for denial, and the 
actions, if any, that the applicant could take to obtain the license, transfer, or 
renewal. The foregoing shall be provided the applicant, in writing, within 30 days 
of a decision to deny an application.  (5-12-17)


